Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 12th May 2011

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Peter Webb		
Erica Forbes					Tony Dunn
Bob Scarfe					Jim Benson

The meeting started at 7.00pm

Cllr Benson was welcomed to his first meeting as a Parish Councillor

Apologies for absence had been received from John Tomkins

Minutes of the Meeting on 21st April 2011 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
No invoice has yet been received from the Honest Miller following the offer of £100 towards expenses incurred in decorated the area for the money for the Royal Wedding Party.

As yet the Parish clerk has not received a quotation from Jason Harris regarding the bench repairs.

The column number for the missing light has been received by the Clerk from Peter Webb and forwarded through to Ashford Borough Council.

The school/governing body have not been in touch with John Tomkins and Tony Dunn.  The Clerk is to contact the Chair of Governors prior to their meeting on 25th May.

Some of the Village Hall Committee members had been approached and they have agreed to assist with putting the Christmas lights up.
 
A date for the village clean up was discussed and it has been agreed that this will take place on 25th June with those from the Parish Council and those from the Village Hall Committee who can make it.

It was noted that the magazine advert this month had no mention of the Active Tour Project.  It was explained that this was down to decision making not taking place within magazine deadlines.  It was agreed that future adverts would mention this and that the Parish Council would also be mentioned.

Election of Officers
Tony Alcock vacated the Chair
Erica Forbes proposed Peter Webb stand as Chairman, Bob Scarfe seconded this.  There being no further nominations, Peter Webb was duly elected and took the Chair.
Erica Forbes proposed Tony Dunn stand as Vice-Chairman, Bob Scarfe seconded this.  There being no further nominations, Tony Dunn was duly elected as Vice Chairman.


Signing of the Register of Members’ Interests and Code of Conduct Forms
The forms were duly signed and witnessed by the Proper Officer.

Finances
The Financial Statement was circulated
Erica Forbes proposed the financial statement be accepted, Bob Scarfe seconded this.  The financial statement was formerly accepted by the Parish Council.
It was agreed that the Parish Council would discuss the donation for the Village Hall usage and the use of the meeting room at the Brook Agricultural museum at the next meeting.


Tree Wardens Report
The Tree Warden had not produced a report for this meeting as he had no further news to report.

Any Other Business
Following an email that had been forwarded to the Council about a noise nuisance following shot gun usage in the back garden of a property in Nats Lane, it was agreed that Peter Webb would suggest that the resident call the Police with any problems that arise of this nature.

Tony Alcock was thanked for all of his effort and guidance given over the past 15 years that he has been Chairman of the Parish Council.  He thanked his Council for their loyal support.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 16th June 2011, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 6th June, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 7.35 PM.

